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Introducing the New 
Mayor of South Ribble 

Council, Councillor Peter 
Mullineaux.                                                                                                                                                                                            

Peter lives in Walton le Dale and has 
served the area as a South Ribble 

Councillor for over 25 years.                                     
In advance of becoming the Mayor of 

South Ribble on the 22nd May the 
then Deputy Mayor Councillor Peter 
Mullineaux and the Mayoress Mrs 
Margaret McElhone attended the 

Kings Royal Garden Party at              
Buckingham Palace on Wednesday 8th 

May. Peter said “It was a marvellous occasion and great that the King & the Queen both attended. The weather was fantastic, 
and a wonderful time was had by all.”  Our New Mayor Councillor Peter Mullineaux Said, “I will serve the 

people of the Borough of South Ribble to the best of my ability. I will promote growth and jobs in the Borough and will work as 
closely as possible with small and large businesses, charities, fundraising events and all the residents of the borough.                                                                                                       

Community News Reporter, County Councillor, Barrie Yates. 

  LostFest '24 - Lostock St Gerards FC                                                                     
Fantastic event, brilliantly              

organised by Steven Donaldson 
and the team at Lostock St Gerards 

FC for all the community.                          
It was a great day out for               

everyone, including families, enjoy-
ing live music from local Bands on 
stage plus fairground attractions 
for the children & a full Bar too !! 
Beautiful weather helped, with a 
reported 3,000 people attending. 
Lancashire County Councillor Jeff 

Couperthwaite was delighted to 
help finance the event with one of 

his Member Grants.                                                                                                           
Please contact Jeff directly if your 

organisation could benefit from financial support.                                                                        
Community News Reporter, County Councillor Joan Burrows.  

County Councillor Barrie Yates asked Lancashire County 
Council to support his Notice of Motion for Boys Need 
Bins. Sanitary bins are now being put in every male toilet owned by Lancashire 
County Council. This means men can access the facilities in libraries, offices, 
schools and museums across the county. County Councillor Barrie Yates was 
alarmed to hear of struggles related to male incontinence.                                   
Three to six million people in the UK experience urinary incontinence.                        
It’s often seen as a women’s issue but one in twenty-five men aged over forty will 
experience some form of urinary leakage every year, and one in twenty men aged 
sixty or over will experience bowel incontinence. As many as 69 per cent of men 
may experience urinary incontinence following surgery for prostate cancer, the 
most common cancer in men. Prostate Cancer UK is running the Boys Need Bins 
campaign. Councillor Yates was approached by a resident who had to line inside 
his briefcase with a plastic bag to take home his sanitary waste with him as there 
was no wear in his workplace to dispose of sanitary waste.                                        
County Councillor Yates said:” When I read about it all online, I thought that this should have been done years ago.                
Men do not have direct access to sanitary bins and should be able to dispose of their incontinence products hygienically, safely, 
easily and with dignity wherever they go. My notice of motion was approved, and I was overwhelmed by the support of my  
fellow councillors. Work has now begun installing bins in all male toilets and all Councils and MPs have been asked to support 
Boys Need Bins across Lancashire.”     Community News Reporter. County Councillor, Jeff Couperthwaite. 



Open 7 Days A Week and All Bank Holidays
Sunday 10.00am - 4.30pm    Monday to Saturday 9.00am - 5.00pm
Open Throughout 1st February to 30th November

Bell’s Lane, Hoghton, Preston, Lancashire PR5 0JJ

Tel: 01254 852065
Email: info@oldoakfarm-nurseries.co.uk
www.oldoakfarm-nurseries.co.uk

• Plants  • Frost Resistant Pots
• Seeds  • Rockery Stone & Gravel
• Tools  • Stone Ornaments
• Fertilizers & Chemicals    and much much more...
• Outdoor Furniture All major credit cards 

and debit card accepted

New & 

improved 

store 
layout

Call in and brighten up your garden
FOR ALL YOUR GARDEN NEEDS BUY DIRECT FROM THE GROWER

Summer Bedding Plants, 
Hanging Baskets  

now available

TAILORMADE  
FUNERAL PLANS

Help save your family from worry and 
expense with a pre-paid funeral plan 
from Ian Wilde Independent Funeral 
Directors. It’s a simple, thoughtful 
way to plan ahead.

Give your family the  
gift of peace of mind

To find out more, call our local 
office today or visit our website:

 Peace of mind for you, and your family

 Arranging the send-off you want 
in advance

 Helping to protect against any future 
increases in funeral costs

INDEPENDENT FUNERAL DIRECTORS

01772 902345

www.ianwildefunerals.co.uk

211 Station Road, Bamber Bridge, 
Preston, PR5 6LD

Ian wilde 
 
 
 

Peter 
 

Disclaimer. The information in the Community News has been obtained from sources which is believed when published to be reliable and 
accurate, but without further investigation this cannot be warranted. Any opinions and comment expressed in the Community News are not 
necessarily the views held by the publisher. The Community News is not responsible for any information, except when given by a                     
Community News Reporter that is stated, by Community News Reporter, giving the reporters name on the information or article.    



Preston Podiatry.co.uk                                                                              
HCPC Registered                   

Chiropodist 
Clinic setting and                      

Home visits 
13 Station Road                          
Bamber Bridge.                                    

Tel: 01772 930720  

OHANA 
LADIES / GENTS & CHILDRENS                           

HAIR  SALON. 
WAXING, TINTING,AND NAILS                                                                               

87 Withy Trees Avenue                                                                                           
Tel: 07828034439 

Old Oak Service Station        
& Coupe Green Wine Store                                                                                        

Wines, Spirits & Beers                        
available in store.                                                            

Open 7 Days,                            
6am to 10pm. 

Ian Milne                                                                                                                    
FENCING CONTRACTOR 

New Fences Supplied                      
and Erected.                                                                                                                      

Two Oaks, Hoghton Lane.                                                                                                        
Tel: 01254 851833    

 

Gregson Green Community Centre Official Opening.  

  Gregson Lane Community Centre Update.                                                                                            
On Saturday the 23 March at 2 pm, we had our official opening of the Gregson Lane Community Centre.                                             

The ribbons were cut by Phyl Barnes and Pauline Thompson.                                                                    
The Mayor and Mayoress of South Ribble Chris and Kim Lomax attended, along with our local Councillors, James Gleeson,          

Matthew Forshaw, Emma Steven our Lancashire County Councillor Barrie Yates and many residents and of course the Gregson 
Green team.  We had a lovely afternoon with entertainment from Trouble at Mill and the new hall was filled with people      

enjoying themselves just as we like it. If you have not been to visit us yet, then hopefully you will do so soon.                                                                        
It's taken us a long time to get to this point and without your unfailing support we would never have got a new centre so 

a massive thank you to everyone who has helped and supported us.                                                               
Thanks also to SRBC for the grant and from passed local Councillors Jim Marsh, Warren Bennett and our Lancashire County 

Councillor Barrie Yates, who have supported us over the years.                                                                  
We will be continuing with events as we still need to add things to the facilities. Look out for posters about our events or visit 

our Facebook page for more information.                                                                                      
Our online calendar also shows the user groups you may wish to join. Our next large community event will be Gala Day on            

Sunday the 25th of August.                       Gregson Green Community News Reporter, Tracy O'Reilly. 

Mercer’s Traditional 
Meats  

Unit 2 Cotton Mill Road,         
Bamber Bridge. 

Next to Morrison’s Car Park                                                                                             
We are a family run  business 
who supplies local Beef, Pork, 
Lamb, Chicken & Free Range 

Egg’s. 
All our Beef is reared Locally. 

For Orders Ready for               
Collection.                                               

Tel: 07976 579467                                   
 



Walton le Dale Bowling 

 
  
 
 
   
 

 Road Resurfacing was                    
completed in Councillor Barrie 
Yates’s Division of South Ribble 

East on Wesley Street, Bamber 
Bridge, Hoghton Lane and                 

Methuen Drive.                                                                      
County Councillor Barrie Yates arranged for  

the road resurfacing of Hoghton Lane,            
Methuen Drive, Westley Street and                      

Arrowsmith Drive, Road and Footpaths to be 
resurfaced very soon.                                                                                                        

Westley Street to Stockdale Crescent, Bamber 
Bridge will have surfaced dressing treatment 

work to keep the roads in good condition.           
Barrie has asked for more roads and footpaths 

resurfacing to be done in his Division of South Ribble East.                                                                 
Barrie walks all around his area of South Ribble East checking for potholes and footpaths in need of repair, In the last fifteen 
months to July, Barrie has had sixteen roads resurfaced in 2024-25. He has raised over 620 concerns with highways reporting 

potholes and footpaths in need of repair of which 605 have now been repaired. He has also reported 272 road gullies that        
required cleaning with 260 completed and 12 programmed to be cleaned.                                                        

Barrie said, “I have asked for more roads and footpaths in my division to be repaired or resurfaced and they will be, but they 
have to be done in priority order.”       A big thank you to Lancashire Council Highways Team for a job well done.                                                     

Community News Reporter, Lancashire County Councillor, Jeff Couperthwaite 

Road Resurfacing completed in County Councillor Jeff Couperthwaite's Division 
of LostockHall                                                   

Great to see Wateringpool Lane looking so 
good after its resurface last month following 

similar success  Councillor Couperthwaite had 
with Lourdes Avenue last Councillor                

Couperthwaite commented, Residents tell 
me they are delighted with the results, and 

so am I after pushing for this since I was 
elected 3 years go!  

I can also now announce that Avondale Drive 
has been included in the latest round of               
resurfacing  projects agreed following 

meetings I had with residents there back in 
February, reported here in an earlier                 
Community news! Fantastic news .'                                                        

Community News Reporter, County  Councillor, Barrie Yates. 

   Bannister Hall Cattery                             
A small, family run cattery with a loving 

and homely feel.                                                              
Heated, walk-in style cat houses and runs 
to suit all your cats physical and emotion-

al needs.                                                                     
Check out our Facebook page for lots of 

reviews, pictures and videos.                                                      
For bookings and further information 

please contact us at;                                                
01772 879340 / 07464051870                                                         

Info@bannisterhallcattery.co.uk                               

Westley Street Methuen Drive               Hoghton Lane 

Wateringpool lane Lourdes Avenue  
Avondale Drive  

Residents are concerned that the once                  
Beautiful Duck Pond is now Overgrown                                                    

Residents are concerned that our once beautiful Duck Pond, opposite 
the Brownedge War Memorial, is overgrown & looking completely  
unloved.  Many people remember 'feeding the Ducks ' with their           

children years ago, but these days you are more likely to see discarded 
beer cans. Councillor Jeff Couperthwaite said, “ I have started enquiring 
who owns the former 'Baxi site pond' so that I can request an urgently 
required cleanup”.  SRBC passed the application for houses on the Baxi 

land that included the duck pond but has failed to ensure that it was 
maintained for the benefit of Bamber Bridge Residents. The leader of 

SRBC, Paul Foster, who is also the Ward Councillor has been asked why 
this duck pond has been allowed to get overgrown and full of litter. Paul 
Foster replied, this is a ongoing saga, that Officers are dealing with and 
will sort-out asap. I have also reported pruning of the roadside hedges 

on the Church side so that families don't have to walk on the busy road.   

Duck Pond 



Further Lane   

Samlesbury Residents 
Forum.                                                                        

William  Street :                
7973 664331                     
John Greaves                  
07910 235256                           

Brindle Road Resident                       
Action Group.                                                  

Peter Carter  07977 136661                           
Martin Topping  07794982116        

 

You can now report all highways          
issues to Lancashire County            

Highways  
via the Love Clean Streets app.                                    

How it works. It is simple to use and your issue   can be 
logged in seconds.  The reports will come to our highways 

team in the usual way, but you will be able to report issues 
on your mobile whilst out and about.  Attaching a photo to 

your report will help our inspectors to assess the work 
quickly.                         You will also be able to keep up to date 

on the progress of your report via the app.                                                              
.  Download the app.                                                                                     

The app is free to download. Simply search 
for 'Love Clean Streets' on the App store or 
Google Play Store on your mobile phone or 

tablet. Set Lancashire County Council as your 
home authority.   Community News Reporter,                     

Lancashire County Councillor, Barrie Yates.  

 

Lancashire County                  
Councillor.  Barrie Yates                                                    

South Ribbel East     
Higher Walton,                          

Samlesbury, Coupe Green,                          
Gregson Lane, 

 Walton le 
Dale &             

Bamber 
Bridge East  

07920089386 

Lancashire County                   
Councillor Joan Burrows                     

Penwortham East &                      
Walton-le-Dale     
07917 836638         

              
                              

Lancashire County Councillor                          
Jeff Couperthwaite 

Lostock Hall & Bamber Bridge    
 07881725244 

Email: 
jeff                               

couperthwaite@          
Lancashire.gov.uk 

Higher Walton, Samlesbury                                
& Walton le Dale                       

Peter Mullineaux: 07951 552643                                          
Jasmine.gleave@southribbel.    

gov.uk                                
                                               
 

Walton le Dale West                                               
Cllr Damian Bretherton: 07970 673413                                 

Cllr Matt Campbell: 07583 096865                                   
Facebook Walton le Dale Councillors                         

 

Your Community News, Action Groups, Lancashire County Councillors, South Councillors 
& MP, That Are Actively Working Together To Get Things Done In Your Community's.  

Chris Bilsborough 
Chairman  

Holland House                   
Residents Forum  

07811 211449 
 

 For more   
local news 
and views, 

why not visit the                                                                   
bamberbridgebulletin. 

co.uk                                                            
You won’t be              
disappointed! 

South Ribble Residents                     
Pensioners Association.                 

Meet the team & group at Bamber Bridge, 
South Ribble Pensioners Association.        

They are great bunch & very welcoming to any newcomers or returning friends. They are keen to see 
you for a chat, days out & Bingo! They meet  Mondays & Thursdays 10am -12pm.  Come and Join 
them, you will be glad you did.   Community News Reporter, Lancashire County Councillor Barrie Yates.  

Useful Contact Numbers.                                                                                                                        
LCC Highways, Report Potholes,  Footpaths                     

& Flooding: 0300 123 6780.                                                                                                
Environment Agency Flood Line: 0800807060.                                                                                                                             
United Utilities, Water Wastewater / Drains: 

08457462200.                                                                                    
South Ribble Council, all Enquiries                                      

including Flooding:                                                                                                      
01772 625625.                                                                                 

Royal Preston Hospital 01772 716565.                                          

Nigel Evans MP                    
Email:                                   

Evansn@ parliament. uk 
02072196939 

 Slow Down  -  Speeding Kills.                                                                                                       
In South Ribble we have an increasing problem with vehicles speeding on our main roads,           
country lanes and estates. It is Lancashire County Council that is the local authority 
that sets the Speed Limits on are highways. It is the Police’s job to enforce all the 

speed limits that Lancashire County Council Set. If you have a problem with speeding, 
please ring 101 and report it to the police so that they are aware of the areas that they need 
to control and hopefully put a stop to the speeding in your area. If no one reports speeding 

concerns to the Police they will think that with no reports of speeding, there is no problems. 
Slow Down - Speeding Kills.                                                             

Community News Reporters, Cllr, Barrie Yates, Cllr Jeff Couperthwaite & Cllr Joan Borrows.                      

KEEP OUR 
GREEN BELTS 

AND                     
FARMING 

LAND GREEN.                                                     
Farmers need their 
land to feed our 

community’s. Join 
your Community 

News, MP,                     
Councillors and       

Residents Groups in 
supporting our 

Farmers.                         
Stop South Ribble Council Building on the Green Belt.                    

If your Councillor is not in the Community News they are not 
actively supporting saving the Green Belts and Farming land            

in your Communities of South Ribble East.   

Lancashire County Councillor 
Barrie Yates 

MP Nigel Evans &                                   
Lancashire County Councillor                    

Barrie Yates, Protecting Samlesbury’s 
Green Fields 



SPRINT PRINT 

Lancashire County Councillor,Joan Burrows, Champion for Older People.                                                                                                   
Since being elected to Lancashire County Council in 2017 Joan has held the special responsibility position as the 
Authorities Champion for Older People.  In the last twelve months she has visited 61 groups across the County  

including some                 
operating in our area, 
BOFFS (Brindle Over 

Fifty Fives), TOFFS (The 
Over Fifty Fives)             

Bowling Club and 
Manybrook House.                              

As Champion Joan has 
a grant scheme.                    

If you know a group, 
providing activities to 
people over the age of 
55 years, they may be 

able to get some            
funding to support their work. Joan would appreciate you contacting her to find out more.                                                                                                            

Tel: 07917 836638 or Email joan.burrows@lancashire.gov.uk   Community News Reporter, County Councillor, Barrie Yates.       

More Great News re Road Resurfacing - this time in 
Councillor Jeff Couperthwaite's Division of Bamber 
Bridge!  Councillor Jeff Couperthwaite is delighted to announce his                 
increasingly vocal requests for this terrible strip of road to be resurfaced have 
been answered at last’!   Jeff advises' I have been reporting this dangerous 
piece of the road following your reports since I was elected 3 years ago &            
finally it is getting done Highways advise. The road will be resurfaced from 
Hodson Street to Eaveswood Close, which is more than I asked for!'              
This is fantastic news for the residents of Bamber Bridge. More good 
news is that Collins Road North will also be included in this round of road      
resurfacing.  Resident Lisa Gildert in particular, keeps Jeff updated.                       
Jeff knows there is still much work to be done, particularly the likes of                 
Co-Operative Street, Irongate and now Duddle Lane. Residents should know 
he won't rest until they are all resurfaced. Please keep reporting your road 
issues via the App 'Love Clean Streets'.  Jeff reports 707 reports made in the 

last 12 months between you & him.    Community News Reporter, County Councillor, Barrie Yates. Collins Road  
Station Road 

Update on the development of a new second 
home for Lancashire Cricket. Work on the site at 

Farington in central Lancashire is progressing well. Despite challenging 
weather conditions, the major earthworks programmes are well under-
way, drainage systems have been established and the access road to the 
future pavilion building and the  outline of the professional county pitch 

are now clearly visible. This is an innovative partnership between Lancashire 
County Council and Lancashire Cricket to deliver high-quality professional facili-
ties for the club in Lancashire and an asset for the local community and wider 

county The England and Wales Cricket Board provided £1.6m in funding towards 
the development of the new facility. The England and Wales Cricket Board             
provided £1.6m in funding towards the development of the new facility.                                                       

County Councillor Williamson said: "This pioneering facility is one of a kind in 
the UK. We're excited by this dynamic project, which will transform the sport 

here in Lancashire. I'm especially happy that this will be a North West Centre of 
Excellence for women's cricket, paving the way for the next generation of top cricketers  The pioneering development will see 
first-class men's and women's cricket brought to a permanent new second home. When completed, natural amphitheatres will 
provide up to 5,000 spectators the opportunity to watch games. The site will serve as a North West Centre of Excellence for the 

women's game, and provide a stable pathway for the next generation of men's and women's and youth players Emirates Old 
Trafford will continue to host major matches, and the new facility will become Lancashire Cricket’s second ground.                        

The development will provide two pitches, one professional and one for the community, providing significant opportunities for 
local and community cricket to take place in the heart of Lancashire. The project will importantly create jobs for local people 
during construction and once the facility is up and running and provide an economic boost through business supply chains.                  

There will also be a range of broader community benefits and sporting, health and wellbeing opportunities.                                         
Find out more about the project at www.lancashire.gov.uk/cricket.  Community News Reporter, County Councillor, Barrie Yates. 
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INDEPENDENT FUNERAL DIRECTORS

The Wilde family serving  
your families since 1886

211 Station Road, Bamber Bridge, Preston 

Tel: 01772 902345
www.ianwildefunerals.co.uk

Proud to be independent


